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               Epsom Garden Society: May 2019  
               Newsletter:  Margaret Haslam 01372 724138, 3 Elm Grove Epsom KT18 7LZ
                Membership Secretary and Newsletter Distribution: Steve Roebuck  0208 394 2168
                Show Secretary: Cathy Flitter 07821 277708
Dear Member, if you have any news or garden related small ads that you would like to be included in the Newsletter, please phone me, 01372 724138, or just tell me when you see me at the meeting.
Cathy Flitter, our Show Secretary, writes: For my first effort as Show Secretary, St Martin’s School was a riot of colour for our Spring Show this year, with beautiful weather to match.  Although entries were a little down due to the absence of several of our ‘regular’ exhibitors, we still managed to have 183 entries including fourteen stunning flower arrangements. There was a super collection of mini arrangements and colourful paper-plate faces from the talented little ones at Appletree Nursery. My thanks to Elizabeth Stewart for continuing to organize this, as well as undertaking the mammoth task of displaying them all! Our President, Alan Moody had a great competition with his glorious displays of immaculate daffodils winning both the Helen Reed trophy for the highest number of points in the Daffodil Class and the Len Humphrey’s Spring Trophy for the overall highest points in the Show. He also received a Rosette for his Best bulb exhibit in Show. Margaret Angus deservedly won the President’s Cup for the highest number of points in the Bulbs and Flower section and Ros Hallett took the Ron Wing Trophy for the best pot plant. Margaret Haslam’s talent in the Homecraft Section secured her the Epsom Garden Society Challenge Cup. Just a note here, I know she would love to have more competition in this section, there must be plenty of people in our Society who enjoy Crafting and Cookery as much as she does and have never thought of entering! Please do, the Judges both said they would love to have more to judge! There are more food classes to enter in the Autumn Show and the classes for the Spring Show in 2020 have some great ideas to plan ahead with. The winners in the photography section are quite equally spread so there are several names ‘in the hat’ to win the Norman Fisher cup at the Summer Show, when I have plans to really show off their talent to the ‘max’. More to follow………..! As mentioned above, the flower arrangers did a magnificent job. Jenny Smith took the Len Humphreys cup for Floral Art with some exquisite arrangements that really demonstrated the titles perfectly. Audrey Simpson won the Judges Choice (and I would have taken those perfect blooms home with me too!) and Liz Pullinger took ‘Best in Show’ for the most perfect ‘Peaches and Cream’ arrangement – what a talent! The biggest disappointment of the Show for me was the number of Junior entries, with just Imogen Flitter, who won the RHS Certificate of Merit for her ever so slightly outrageous cushion and Lily-Rose Harte (spied eating her prize winning cornflake cakes at great speed on the way out – obviously good Lily-Rose!) left to fly the Juniors flag.  Understandably it does get harder as children grow up, to find time to help them with their entries and fit in all the other things they do; but there is so much for them to gain from trying their hand at growing things, cooking or crafting. Have a look in your Schedule for ideas of things to try with your child. We could even put you in touch with some of our talented older exhibitors who would love to help. Finally, in my rather long first report, I have a long list of ‘thank yous ‘ to say to the people who made this first Show so easy and, despite a few sleepless nights, very enjoyable indeed.  Firstly, Friday night set up was made a ‘doddle’ with so many people turning up to help. I just stood there with my spreadsheet and it all happened! Thank you especially to Margaret Angus, who not only took on the layout (with great help from Tony Harber), but was sooo reassuring when I was panicking! On the day, there were so many willing helpers who just ‘got on and did anything that needed doing’. What can I say, you are all amazing and I am very grateful indeed for helping me fill the big gap left by Jill Farnham’s absence. The Show was also enhanced by a fabulous display by the Epsom and Ewell Alpine Society, sales of bulbs and cards, a plant sale run by Margaret and Eileen with all sorts of treasures to be found.  The refreshment table was stunningly well organized by Vivienne. The team who served, washed up and took payment were just incredible and tireless – thank you to Susan, Pat, Suzanne, Rose, Bernadette, Helen, (who stayed all day despite being in a great deal of pain) and to anyone else I have missed, apologies. Patience and Mary ran the raffle extremely efficiently, so although we don’t charge entrance, most people did purchase a raffle ticket or two. 
The profits from plant sales, raffle and refreshments really do help offset the costs of running a Show like this and are absolutely due to the hard work of the volunteers. Another big thank you has to go to Joan Mills, for her role as Assistant Steward in the Flower Arranging section. She was so fantastic that Audrey has now asked to have two stewards in the future! Finally the stalwarts who stayed to the bitter end to ensure that the hall was left exactly as the School would wish. Every surface was scrubbed clean, the floors washed and all evidence that we had ever been there obliterated. As we have had a number of very welcome new exhibitors in recent Shows, I am planning a helpful (I hope) checklist so you know for the future what is needed when displaying or clearing away your entries, so said ‘stalwarts’ are not there past their bedtimes!   Thank you again everyone and I really look forward to June 22nd and our Summer Show – get those schedules out and see what you can do – I’ll bet it is a lot more than you ever thought!! 

On the 18th March Mark Saunders talked to a packed hall about ‘Seasonal Pruning.’ He works at Fittleworth House near Petworth House, and has been there for twenty-one years, so you would think everything was settled and sorted by now, but in the last three months they have ripped out the herbaceous borders to replace them with flowers and vegetables in a Villandry effect, and the rose garden has gone, to be replaced with herbaceous plants. Also a new stream is being constructed. All this to be planted and ready when the garden opens to the public in a few weeks time! 

Sussex has the most yellow book openings in the country!
We went to visit Fittleworth House a few years ago to admire Mark’s efforts, and chose the wettest day of the year. It was lovely to see him again.

He started his talk with a discussion about secateurs. Anvil secateurs are cheaper, but tricky to sharpen. Mark prefers Felco by-pass secateurs, with bright red handles so you can see them amongst leaf litter. They take apart for sharpening, but do be careful not to lose the little nut! When you sharpen the blade notice that one side stays flat and the other side should be sharpened with either an oilstone or a file all the way along the blade, at the same angle. Occasionally using blunt secateurs is a good idea, if your contorted hazel is sending up rogue straight stems or your plants are suckering, a bit of mangling with blunt secateurs will prevent them sprouting again. For thicker stems use ratchet loppers. 
Don’t prune if it is frosty and cold as the plant cells will be swollen and will be damaged. Wear goggles to protect your eyes. 
Why are we pruning? To remove dead wood and to make the plant produce more flowers or fruit.

What should we prune? Euphorbia characias needs the old flowers cut off in May, wear gloves as the sap can affect your skin. Buddleias flower on stems made the same year, so you can cut them back in Spring to make a better shape. Hydrangeas need the old flowers cut off now, down to sprouting leaves, don’t worry about the angle of cut. Redcurrants could be re-newal pruned, take out an old shoot from the base and the new shoots will fruit more. Apple trees will feel happier if you leave a few leading shoots not pruned. If you cut them all off it will keep trying to make more. Try not to cut leaves in half when you prune Laurel, they will just die back and look messy. Variegated plants sometimes send out a vigorous green branch, best to cut this off or it will take over. Thanks to Mark for this informative talk.
Our next meeting will on the 20th May, John and June Baker will talk about ‘Heavenly Hostas’ and on the 17th June Sheila Stracy will demonstrate ‘Inexpensive Floral Designs.’
These will be at St Barnabas Church Hall, Temple Road, Epsom KT19 8HA and start at 8pm. Plenty of parking behind the hall. Thank you to everyone who brought raffle prizes last time, it all adds to the fun of the evening.
Alpine Garden Society: On the 7th May James Smallwood will tell us about ‘Growing Auriculas for Pleasure.’ Doors open 7.15 for 7.45pm start of talk. Visitors very welcome, £1. Christchurch Hall, Christchurch Road. Epsom KT19 8NE.
 Paul Patton is giving a talk for Ewell Horticultural Association about ‘Bugs and Beasties, controlling pests, diseases and weeds in our gardens by cultural, biological and chemical measures.’ at Bourne Hall, Ewell on 14th May at 8pm. £4 for visitors to include refreshments and raffle. 

Small Ads.: Allotment share: Would you like to share an allotment at Hessle Grove in Ewell? Phone
01372 728958. Two pond linings, approx 4’ x 5’, holding about 390 gallons. For a small donation to Epsom Garden Society, phone 01372 720152.
Bookham Open Gardens Day, Sun. 16th June 10 – 5pm, full details at www.bookhamopengardens.co.uk
Best wishes Margaret

